
Non-Mandatory Pre-Bid  
Meeting Minutes 

Town of Lake Park, Florida 
West Ilex Park Fence Replacement 

Invitation to Bid 124-2023 
Tuesday, December 5, 2023 2:00 P.M. 

Town Hall Commission Chamber, 535 Park Avenue 

The Non-Mandatory Pre-Bid Meeting for project 124-2023 was conducted on Tuesday, 
December 5, 2023 at 2:01 P.M.  Present at the meeting were Project Manager John Wille, and 
Deputy Town Clerk Laura Weidgans. 

Project Manager Wille explained the purpose of the meeting and scope of the project. He 
stated that bid responses were due by January 4, 2024 and that any questions would need to 
be submitted by December 28, 2023. 

Project Manager Wille advised that this project would be partially grant funded and that a high 
level of accountability and transparency would need to be maintained.  He stated that the scope 
included removal and disposal of the old fencing and that the new fence would need to have 
1 pedestrian gate and 2 double gates.  He also said that there would need to be a perimeter 
fence as well as a second fence for electrical and irrigation. 

A representative from Genesis Leon Gemstone Builders, LLC asked about permitting.  Project 
Manager Wille advised that this would be answered by addendum but that the Town had the 
option of waiving the permitting fee instead of collecting and reimbursing. 

Project Manager Wille stated that the Town and the awarded contractor would come up with 
the specific project plan together. 

Project Manager Wille’s Meeting notes attached as Exhibit A.  Attendee sign in sheet attached 
as Exhibit B. 

ADJOURNMENT:  

The pre-bid meeting adjourned at 2:10 P.M. 

________________________________ 
Deputy Town Clerk Laura Weidgans 
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